
 
 
 
 
 
 
AFFILIATIONS CHAIR REPORT    
FALL 2013 
 
 
     For 2013 we had a total of 167 affiliates.  The same number as last year.  We had 
4 affiliates disband and we denied affilation to one of the affiliates.  We also had 5 new 
clubs that became affiliated. 
 
     As per board action at the Spring 2013 Board meeting, the affiliation timeline went 
back to May 1st through April 30th.  For 2014, I will be sending the RVPs the paperwork 
the first week of January.  The affiliation papers will be due to the RVPs on April 1st and 
they should have them forwarded on to me by April 15th at the latest. 
  
 
Respectfully submitted 
  Susan Boyce 
    Affiliations Chair 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


